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Check out our website at www.cthorsecouncil.org 

 

2012 SUMMER NEWSLETTER 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Thank you to all who have joined the CT Horse Council for 2012.  A reminder for those that have 
not paid their dues ï please take the time to send in your dues.  The 2012 application is on pages 
33-34 of this newsletter. Thank you in advance for your continued support. 
 
Our supporting organizations and business members are listed on pages 23-32 and are also  
posted on our website. 

 
TRAILS FOR EQUESTRIAN USE HAVE BEEN PROTECTED FURTHER!  

SEE DETAILS UNDER LEGISLATION 
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Your CHC Representation around the stateé 
 

Legislation   
 

The Connecticut Legislative session was a short session this year.  The Connecticut Horse Council 
tracked a number of bills which may have potentially impacted our members.  
 

Members were asked to email their own legislators to ask for their support and/or cosponsor the bills 
listed below. Thank you to all who made the effort to contact.  The results of this session are below. 
 
A big thank you and much appreciation goes to President Amy Stegall for her countless hours and 
time spent in Hartford and on the phone talking to various legislators on bills that came before the 
legislature regarding the horse industry. 
 
Another big Thank You goes to Representative DebraLee Hovey (Monroe, Newtown) who worked to 
get equestrian trail use further protected on state lands. 
 
CHC worked with Representative DebraLee Hovey and the DEEP on language modifications  to  H.B. 
No. 5262 AN ACT CONCERNING THE PRESERVATION OF CERTAIN TRAILS AND AREAS FOR 
EQUINE USE.  The legislation passed in the special session. "Sec. 501. Section 23-10c of the 
general statutes is repealed. (Effective July 1, 2012) The language protects equestrian access on all 
multi use trails except as noted and strengthens protections for horseback riding.  
 
HB 5262 (as amended by House ñAò)*  
 
AN ACT CONCERNING EQUESTRIAN USE ON CERTAIN TRAILS ON STATE PARK AND FOREST LANDS.  
 
SUMMARY: 

This bill requires the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) commissioner to allow 
equestrians to use all, instead of designated, multi-use trails in state parks and forests, unless he specifically 
prohibits such use. It requires that before he decides to prohibit equestrians from a trail historically used for that 
purpose, he must consult with  the Equine Advisory Council. This council was created by law in 2007 to help 
DEEP study the issue of preserving equine trails in Connecticut. 
The bill stipulates that (1) it does not prohibit other public uses of the trails and (2) DEEP's action is not to  be 
considered an expansion of the trails. It also explicitly allows the commissioner to temporarily close a multi -use 
trail for safety reasons or to protect natural resources. 
*House Amendment òAó repeals the law that requires the DEEP commissioner to designate trails in state parks 
and forests for horseback riding. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: July 1, 2012 
 
SPECIFIED TRAILS UNDER CURRENT LAW 

 
The bill eliminates current law, which requires the DEEP commissioner to (1) designate trails in state parks and 
forests for horseback riding and (2) preserve the following trails for equine use:  
1. Larkin State Park trails (Middlebury, Oxford, and Southbury); 2. Airline State Park trails ð south and north 
(Colchester, Hampton, Hebron, Lebanon, Pomfret, Putnam, and Windham);    3. Hop River State Park trails 
(Andover, Bolton, Columbia, and Coventry); 4. Moosup Valley State Park trails (Plainfield and Sterling); 5. 
Huntington State Park trails; 6. Natchaug State Forest trails; and 7. Cockaponset State Forest trails. 
Such preservation does not prohibit non equine uses of the trails and is not considered an expansion of them. 



3 

 

Your CHC Representation around the stateé 
 

Legislation continuedé  
 

 

 
Unfortunately the two other bills below that CHC supported did not get passed into law.  We will address 
these in the 2013 next session. 
 
 SB 262 AN ACT CONCERNING THE ASSESSMENT OF FARM MACHINERY AND LIVESTOCK 
AND THE TRANSFER OF LAND CLASSIFIED AS FARM LAND, OPEN SPACE LAND, FOREST 
LAND AND MARITIME HERITAGE LAND. 
Purpose: To make all horses and ponies exempt from property taxation; to increase the 
property tax exemption for farm machinery; to amend the date on which a qualified foresters 
report must be submitted; to require property owners to provide notice of an excepted transfer 
of land classified as farm land, open space land, forest land or maritime heritage land, and to 
make other changes concerning the assessment of such classified land. 
 
 
SB 111 AN ACT CONCERNING THE PENALTY FOR CAUSING HARM TO A VULNERABLE USER 
OF A PUBLIC WAY. 
Purpose: To protect vulnerable users of a public way by enhancing penalties for operators of 
motor vehicles whose careless driving causes serious physical injury or death to a pedestrian, 
bicyclist or other vulnerable user of a public way. 
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Submitted by Diane Ciano 
 
 

 
 
Your CHC Representation around the stateé 
 

 
CONNECTICUT HORSE COUNCIL 

 
VOLUNTEER HORSE PATROL 

 
CONNECTICUT EQUINE ADVISORY COUNCIL 

 
CONNECTICUT GREENWAYS COUNCIL 

 
 DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY & ENVIRONMENTAL 

PROTECTION 
Recreational Trails Program Advisory Committee  

Statewide Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan Committee 

 
TRAILS FOR EQUESTRIAN USE HAVE BEEN PROTECTED FURTHER !  

SEE DETAILS UNDER LEGISLATION 
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New Volunteer Horse Patrol Members for 2012 

 

New Patrol Members: 
 
Susan Lauermann, Danbury and her horse ñSassyò will be patrolling the Tarrywile Park  

        

Robyne Cooke-Jaworski, Danielson and her two horses ñRocketò & ñBeauò will be patrolling the 
Natchaug and Pachaug DEEP Areas. 

 
 
New Patrol  Horses: 
 
ñDililahò - Sue Taricani, Stafford Springs has added her other horse to the patrol along with ñ 
Buddieò. Sue patrols the Shenipsit State Forest and surrounding town lands. 
 
Jose Cuervo aka Lilô Joe - Monty Moses, Somers rides his new horse in the Shenipsit Forest 
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Events Gone Byé 

NATIONAL TRAILS DAY EVENTS  

Cockaponset State Forest ð Chester, CT  

 

      

The Lower Connecticut River Valley Horsemenôs Club and the Bridle Path Conservancy teamed up with the 
Connecticut Forest and Parks and the New England Mountain Bike Association for a ñcombined armsò National 
Trails Day Event (report by Melissa Evarts) 

 
For June 2, the weather folks predicted about 3 inches of rain (which we got) so we made the decision 
to postpone our NTD celebration until Sunday, June 3. That morning, we were at it bright and early. 
Twelve workers (8 BPC/LCRVHC, 3 CFPA, and 1 unknown affiliation) worked from about 8:30 am until 
after 4:00 pm armoring and repairing erosion on a section of the purple trail off Filley Road in the 
Pattaconk section of Cockaponset State Forest. Chuck Sharples supplied the tractor and operator, 
DEEP supplied the geogrid and geotextile, BPC/LCRVHC supplied stone and gravel, and CFPA and 
BPC/LCRVHC supplied the tools and manpower. It was MUDDY. But the feeling of accomplishment 
when we were done and it had settled in was terrific. Check it out! LCRVHC/BPC participants included: 
Bill and Kathy Schuyler who shopped, hosted the picnic area, grilled, and fed everyone in waves as 
sustenance was requiredðthen cleaned up. Also Chuck Sharples, Bob Cameron, Greg Dowler, Melissa 
Evarts, Kristin Elliott Leas, and Mark Leas, on rakes and shovels. And our CFPA ally and organizer, Rob 
Butterworth with his crew of Brian Loose, Jay Evita, and a nice guy named Doug (sorry, I failed to get 
his last name) who helped with the armoring and rerouted a flooded, blocked section of trail, brushing 
and digging out stumps. Meanwhile 7 LCRVHC riders worked on opening the rest of the purple trail out 
to Jericho Road. They were Lynda Perry, Gina McManus, Frank Kublick, Ken DeWitt, Pam Cameron, 
and Pamôs two grand-daughters. Thanks to everybody who helped out and participated. Our work 
promotes equestrians as good trail stewards and helps the entire trail user community. And this trail has 
the potential to be a nice loop off the Quinimay Trail. 
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Natchaug State Forest  

Lost Silver Mine Horse Camp  

The CT Horse Council Volunteer Horse Patrol held  a Horse Camp Work Day ï Camp Out - 
Blessing of the Mounts and Trail Ride weekend in celebration of National Trails Day the first 
weekend in June.  The Blessing of the VHP members and their mounts was given by Steve 
Vicchitto. We had a very busy and successful weekend and the pouring rain did not stop 
members from working on the camp on that Saturday. 

The work weekend included clearing the trails, campsites and installing 28 camp posts on each 
site.  A BIG thank you to Bruce Wilder who operated the machinery and made 8 brochure holders 
for the kiosk, and  all VHP members who worked in the rain to put in the posts: Diane Ciano, Meg 
Sautter, Cat Wilder, Kowboy Ken Forcier and Patti Crowther.  Thank you to Randy Greenberg for 
the donation of his equipment.  Other members present for the weekend that helped to clear 
sites and trails: Vevette Greenberg, Denise Ciano, and Lori Gmuer. 

The next phase will be to install two new solar toilets with the help of DEEP!  

                         
Bruce Wilder on machine, Steve Vicchitto and Kowboy Ken working on installing camp site posts. 

                           
VHP Members at Blessing of the Horse Patrol, Lost Silver Mine Horse Camp 
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Natchaug State Forest Multi-use Marked Trails 

THANK YOU JEAN MORRISON 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO JEAN for single handedly marking the 5 & 10 mile loop trails from the  
Lost Silver Mine Horse Camp.  Jean marked the trails through the fall of last year and completed 
them this spring, with her trusty and beautiful Iberian Warmblood (Andalusia & American 
Saddlebred), ñLa Bonitaò. 

The Yellow Diamond markers were provided by CHC through the RTA grant to revamp the camp 
and trails.  The map will be posted at the kiosk and is available on line.  The following pages 
have Jeanôs 5 & 10 mile loop map and description of the trail systems.  The next endeavor is to 
have a marked loop that would connect to the Goodwin State Forest trails. 

 

Jean and La Bonita joined the CHC-VHP in 2008 and have been logging patrols mostly in Goodwin and Natchaug State 
forests and the Airline Greenway.  Jean also does competitive trail rides and is a certified riding instructor with the 
American Riding Instructors Association, in dressage and huntseat.  She rides side saddle too!.  Jean is also a devoted 
cat person and resides at her farmhouse, circa 1850 &1950 in Chaplin. CT. 
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Natchaug State Forest Multi-use Marked Trails 
 

 


